FORM SEA/2010

MARCH 2010

CARIBBEAN EXAMINATIONS COUNCIL

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

SECONDARY ENTRANCE ASSESSMENT LANGUAGE ARTS

75 minutes

DO NOT WRITE IN THIS SPACE.

SECTION	1	SCOR	E	MARKER
1. A				
2. B			1	
3. C				
4. D		1		
5. E				2
6. F				
7. G			\perp	
8. H				
SUBTOTAL	- 1			
SECTION II		SCORE		MARKER INITIALS
9. A			1	-
10. B	1		T	
11. C	\top		T	
12. D	\top			
SUBTOTAL				***
SECTION	S	CORE	1	MARKER INITIALS
13. A	1			
14. B				
15. C				
SUBTOTAL	-			
OTAL SCORE			, ,	

PRIMARY SCHOOL:			
CENTRE NUMBER:	a 5 %		
_		W.	4

READ THE FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY.

- This test is divided into THREE sections.
- Make sure that you read the directions before you start to work on any section.
- 3. Write all your answers in this test booklet.
- 4. DO NOT OPEN THIS BOOKLET UNTIL YOU ARE TOLD TO DO SO.

SECTION I - GRAMMAR SKILLS

	Α.				9.4		
	Underline ONE ab	stract noun in EACH ser	ntence below.	V			
	EXAMPLE:	Bolt's success was the	e <u>result</u> of hard wo	ork and prac	tice.		
٨	low do these:						
1	. The athletes	raced at full speed toward	ds the finish line.				
2.	The child's m	nother expressed concern	when she saw th	e serio usne	ss of the	e injury,	
						2	
В.							
Co	mplete the sente	nces below by changin	g the nouns in b	orac ket s to	the pl u	ral form	
	EXAMPLE:	Alex found the missing	<u>keys</u> (key	y) on the flo	or.		
Nov	v do these:				*		
3.	The oldsea.	(se	eaman) told many	exciting st	ories of	their live	es at
4.	Many of the bu	ısy	(passer-b	y) stopped	to admi	ire the ar	tist's

	EXAMPLE:	We saw Mol	han <u>wh</u>	no told us	the good news.	•	
Nov	y do these:						
5.	Shari,	h	ouse was	destroyed in	the floods, is nov	v staying with frien	ds
5.	The lady		_ we gree	ted at the do	oor is the new lib	orarian.	
•	Mr Brown's old	d shop		_has becom	ne an eyesore wil	Il soon be demolish	ne
						3	
							-
			4				
rite	the correct for	rm of the vert	o in brack	ets to comp	olete EACH ser	ntence.	
rite							a C
rite						ntence. e was wearing bra	a (
		She <u>visited</u>					90
	EXAMPLE:	She <u>visited</u>					эс
w c	EXAMPLE:	She <u>visited</u> (visit)	her dentis	st every six n		e was wearing bra	3 0
w c	EXAMPLE:	She <u>visited</u> (visit)	her dentis	st every six n	nonths when sh	e was wearing bra	30
w c	EXAMPLE:	She <u>visited</u> (visit)	her dentis	st every six n	nonths when sh	e was wearing bra	30
w c	EXAMPLE:	She <u>visited</u> (visit) brothers	(go)	st every six n	nonths when sh	e was wearing bra	a C
w c	EXAMPLE: lo these: Justin and his	She <u>visited</u> (visit) brothers	(go)	st every six n	nonths when sho	e was wearing bra	30

E.								
Re	write the follo	owing sente	nces using r	eported (ind	irect) s p(ech.		
	EXAMPL	E: "Marisa Leah a	a, have you s isked Marisa i	een my blue if she had se	pen?" asl en her blu	ked Le ah, de p e n.		
Nov	w do these:							
11.	"I am the v	vorld's greate	est dancer!" b	oasts the girl	l.			
							100	
						, aske		
		. , 8		8.10				
12.	"Teacher," t	he children a	asked, "can w	ve play outsid	de?"			
		<u> </u>			1			
			.7830					
					1			
				1				6
				1				
nderl	ine ONE adj	ective in E/	ACH senten	ce below.			, and	
E	EXAMPLE:	A heavy	downpour dr	enched the	excited s	pectator	•	
	. dhana.		, and p 12			A A		
ow do	these:							
. N	dre mathau b	in and a second	- K- k K K-					
. 10		ked a choco	olate cake fo	r the class p	party.			
	ny mouner ba			53.000000000000000000000000000000000000				
Т			Janahia kan	Augustus August				
. т	he annual ne		oionship beg	ins in April e	ery yea	ar.		
	he annual ne	etball champ						
		etball champ						A

GO ON TO THE NEXT PAGE

16.

6

Underline ONE adverb in EACH sentence below.

EXAMPLE: She put the bag there and left hurriedly.

Now do these:

- Ravindra has already spoken to me about the poetry competition.
- 18. Dario was very certain that he would finish his work before lunch.
- 19. The new student answered all the teacher's questions politely.

6

H.

Underline ONE preposition in EACH of the following sentences.

EXAMPLE: Do not stand <u>under</u> a tree when it is raining.

Now do these:

- 20. She strolled slowly into the room, five minutes late as usual.
- 21. The teacher warned us repeatedly not to talk during the examination.
- 22. Before the race began, all the athletes anxiously paced the track.

6

SECTION II - VOCABULARY/SPELLING/PUNCTUATION

	Write a word in Remember to sp	EACH bracket that is OPPOSITE in	n meaning to the word underlined.
	EXAMPLE	There were very few spectators pre	sent to see our team's <u>victory</u> . (defeat)
	Now do these:		(defeat)
	23. Eating is <u>pr</u>	phibited in the classroom when there i	s a Parents' Meeting. ()
2	4. Many <u>local</u> s	oca artistes performed at the show but	we did not know them. ()
			H
8.			
In t	the spaces below correctly comple	write the APPROPRIATE form of the teach sentence. Remember to	e word written in CAPITAL LETTERS spell correctly.
	EXAMPLE:		kindness to others.
Nov	v do these:		
25.	BEAUTY	There are plans to	the school's surroundings.
26.	GENEROUS	A large donation was raised throstudents and parents.	ough the of the
7.	VALUE	These retired workers have made a to the business.	ontribution

C					
1	nderline the word the			tanco bolow an	d write the correct
Ui	nderline the word tha	at is incorrectly sp	elt in EACH sent	feuce pelow a	4
sp	elling on the line pr	ovided.			
				11 11 TO	Modnesday
	EXAMPLE: N	Mika tried to <u>pursua</u>	ade Aliyah to go to	o the library on	Wednesday.
					persuade
					Deraudo
No	w do these:				
28.	The teacher inter	viewed all the child	dren about the in	cident which oc	cured yesterday.
-0.		TIOWOU CIT UTO CITIE	al Cili about the	0100	
				<u> </u>	
	Y .		3		
29 .	Ruby my mischoi	vous nunny chair		ta athor condols	_
	Ruby, my mischei	vous puppy, chew	ed my ravourite	leather sandais	j.
				<u> </u>	
			*		
_					
0.	The contestants w	ere beautifuly out	fitted in their na	tional colours.	
7.70					
			- T.		management of the state of the
					10

D.

Insert TWO missing punctuation marks to correctly complete EACH of the following sentences. YOU DO NOT NEED TO REWRITE THE SENTENCE.

EXAMPLE: Wheres the store you told me about Where's the store you told me about?

Now do these:

- 31. "That's a wonderful idea." responded Ashas Mumexcitedly.
- 32. After touring the museum visiting the exhibition, and having lunch they left for home.
- 33. Some students bought these snacks at the fair nuts popcorn and lollipops.
- 34. Did you watch the film Slum Dog Millionaire?
- 35. Haresh enquired, Has anyone seen my wristwatch?

10

SECTION III - COMPREHENSION

A. Read the passage below carefully, then answer the questi	ons that are based on it. U	Jse
then answer the questi		
Read the passage below carefully, there allows and spelling.		
sentences and correct grammar and spelling.		

It seems that children have always played the game of marbles, but no one is absolutely certain when it began. It is believed to have begun during the Stone Age. In Europe it was played in the Middle Ages, and in ancient Egypt and Rome children played with marbles long before modern times.

In some Caribbean islands, the game is referred to as "pitching". Boys are the main players. Although girls play, the numbers are very small. This may be as a result of the playing conditions which involve a great deal of stooping with the fingers and hands coming into regular contact with the ground.

Some of the regular marble games played in the Caribbean are "tens and twenties" and "killa". In the latter, the players try to get a marble into a hole or holes which are prepared for the game. The player then "kills" or hits all of the other marbles which are near the hole.

Those who are unable to make it into the hole feel the pain of losing, as well as that left after they have been hit on the knuckles by the winner. This is a game that only the brave dare to play.

36 .	(a)	How do we know that the game of marbles has been around for a long time?
	- 1	
	(b)	Name ONE place mentioned in the passage, other than the Caribbean, where the game of marbles has been played.

GO ON TO THE NEXT PAGE

10

15

Noncours				
38. (a)	To what do the words "the latter" (line 12	?) refer?		
(b)	Describe fully how the game of "killa" is	olayed.		
				en l
Why	night a player on at the	killa"?		
vvity	night a player cry at the end of a game of			
	of a game of	4		
- VVIII	<i>≫.</i>			
	<i>≫.</i>		ct children.	

B.

Read the poem below carefully, then answer the questions which are based on it. Use sentences and correct grammar and spelling.

A Child's Life

Chores are no favourites of mine Because I just can't find the time To study Maths, English and Science too And complete the list of tasks demanded by you.

- My computer games beckon me And my cell phone needs me constantly Chatting with friends online is a must What time is left for dishes and dust?
- My life is as busy as a bee's It's unfair to plan before consulting me! 10 I must first check my calendar To see if time for chores is left after.

I try to survive this pace so hectic Yes, you guessed, chores are not a part of it! At the mall with my friends I must lime 15 But for housework, there's just no time.

61 .	(a)	Which word in stanza 1 suggests that someone has spoken sternly to the child about chores?
	(b)	According to the poem, what are THREE activities that prevent the child from doing chores?
1.4		

(b) Expla	in the child's compla	int in starra o			
		ant in Stanza 3 II	n your own wor	ds.	
4.4		31. · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Why does the	child need to "chec	k" his o- b			
	- 15 61,60	A HIS OF her cal	endar (line 11)	?	
					
		WY Y	<u> </u>		
Does the poen					
your answer.	cause you to feel	any sympathy fo	or the child?	ive a reason to	support
			1		
hat advice wo	uld you give to the	child that migh	t solve the pro	blem?	
				4.1	

Study the notice below carefully, then answer the questions which are based on it. Use sentences and correct grammar and another sentences. sentences and correct grammar and spelling.



LOST

Sunday March 17th in the area of the SANDS MALL

A MEDIUM-SIZED WHITE AND TAN **AKITA PUPPY**

child's pet, very approachable answers to the name CAESAR walks with a limp \$1000

for the safe return of CAESAR **NO QUESTIONS ASKED**

Please contact Laura:

233 2222 (cell)

477 8934 (home)

Email: laura@hotmail.com

What is the purpose of this notice? 46. (a)

Writ	e TWO details which would make it easy to identify the puppy as soon as it is spotted
	y and puppy as soon as it is spotted
-	
Wha	at word in the notice suggests that the puppy is friendly?
	menday?
Write	e TWO details in the notice which might encourage persons to respond.

·····	According to the notice, how can I aura be contacted?
(a)	According to the notice, how can Laura be contacted?
(a)	According to the notice, how can Laura be contacted?
(a)	According to the notice, how can Laura be contacted?
	According to the notice, how can Laura be contacted? Suggest where this notice might be placed for the best results. Give a reas
(a) (b)	
	Suggest where this notice might be placed for the best results. Give a reas
	Suggest where this notice might be placed for the best results. Give a reas

END OF TEST

IF YOU FINISH BEFORE TIME IS CALLED YOU MAY CHECK YOUR WORK BEFORE HANDING IN YOUR PAPER.

The Council has made every effort to trace copyright holders. However, if any have been inadvertently overlooked, or any material has been incorrectly acknowledged, CXC will inadvertently overlooked, or any material has been incorrectly acknowledged, CXC will be earliest opportunity.